
 City Council Report 
 
Date: March 4, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of Two Heavy-Duty Trucks with 8-Cubic Yard Asphalt Patch Bodies 
(Replacements) for the Transportation Department as requested by the Fleet 
Services Department (Funded by the Local Streets Fund) (Citywide) 

   

Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the purchase as recommended. 
 
The Transportation Department and Purchasing recommend awarding the contract to the 
lowest, responsive and responsible bidder, RWC International LTD dba RWC Group at 
$578,962.52. 
 
Background / Discussion  
 
Transportation needs to replace two, 8-cubic yard patch trucks that have frequent repairs, 
minimal payload capacity and no longer meet the needs of the Department.  The two 
vehicles that are being replaced have met established criteria and will be either traded, 
auctioned, sold, or deployed to special uses as part of the ongoing vehicle replacement 
program.   
   
The two replacement asphalt patch trucks will have double the payload capacity resulting in 
reduced trips to the asphalt plant while allowing field crews the ability to patch more utility 
cut repairs and fill more potholes during a workday. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award  
Procurement Type:  Request for Bids 
Contract Number:  2019056 
Local Consideration:  Did not result in a Mesa business being recommended for award of 

all or part of this award 
Responses:  3 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Two years   
Possible Renewals:  One-year renewal subject to Administrative review and approval  
Funding Source:  Fleet Services Department budget through the Local Streets Fund 
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December 11, 2018 Responses 
 
RWC International LTD dba RWC Group   $531,463.00 (Recommended) 

Phoenix, AZ 
 
Velocity Truck Centers dba Freightliner of Arizona, LLC $566,178.00 
 Chandler, AZ 

 
Non-Responsive Bid Response 
Thermo-Lay Manufacturing LLC - Billings, MT 
Did not respond to General Technical Requirements (Wiring and Fastening Devices).  Air 
plenum system, body shape, controls located in cab and passenger rear, auger system 
dispenses materials, and radiator heater, do not meet specifications.  
 
 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

Quantity Two – 2019 or Newer International HV 607 PB Loader P-8 per 
Agreement No. 2019056 
 

Base ($264,320/each) $528,640.00 
Options (1) ($900/each) $1,800.00 
Base Sub-Total ($265,220/each) $530,440.00 
8.3% Sales Tax ($22,013.26) $44,026.52 
Phoenix Tax ($30/each)  $60.00 
Transmission Warranty ($468/each) $936.00 
Engine Warranty ($1,750/each)  $3,500.00 
Total (2 Trucks at $289,481.26/each) $578,962.52 
 
Two Replacements plus Fleet Services Up-Fit $7,690/each, funded by the Local Streets Fund, 
for the Transportation Department.  
 

(1) Options include LED Headlights $605/each; and Premium 5” Display with Diagnostic 

Function $295/each.  

 
 


